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THIS WEEK AT TRINITY September 5 & 6, 2020

The Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost

Saturday: 1:00pm  Pickle Ball
5:00pm  Worship Service with Communion
Sunday: MITE BOX SUNDAY
8:00am & 10:30am  Worship Services
9:30am  Summer Sunday School & Adult Bible Class
Monday: Labor Day
Tuesday: 9:00am  Quilting
6:00pm  Cradle Roll Meeting
6:30pm  Board of Ed Meeting

7:00pm
Wednesday: 8:30am  Chapel at TLS
6:30pm  FIRE Youth Group

Bible Study led by Rev. Zagel at his home

6:30pm-8:00pm Second year Confirmation begins

Thursday: 6:00pm  PPC Meeting
7:00pm  Choir Rehearsal
Saturday: 1:00pm  Pickle Ball
5:00pm  Worship Service
Sunday: 8:00am & 10:30am  Worship Services with Communion

9:30am RALLY DAY KICK-OFF

Sunday School in Fellowship Hall & Adult Bible Class in Sanctuary
(Adult coffee and donuts served upstairs in the classroom adjacent to the Sanctuary
and for kids downstairs in the Fellowship Hall.)

THE ALTAR FLOWERS are given in praise and
glory to God by Ken & Sandy Collier.

SPECIAL PRAYERS THIS WEEK ARE FOR:

Sharla Arend (Jenn Boll and Janna Arend’s mother),
Laurie Bauer (Wayne Bauer’s wife and Dennis Bauer
& Arnold Schultz’s sister-in-law), JR Bruhn (Deb
White’s brother), Katie Cardillo, Aidy Cichosz, Brittin
Collier (Ken & Sandy Collier’s granddaughter),
Walter & Betty Flechsig (Linda’s parents), Kathleen
Ford, Chuck Godfrey (former member of Trinity),
Diana Hafner, Ken Hale (Janine Liwosz’s brother),
Rachel Hamilton, Brittney Hatzell, Karianna Jinguji,
Peter Janiec (June Kazarian’s son), Keith Johnson,
Ted & Irene Kinsell (and Sue Fachini who is their
care-giver), Karol Kober, Linda Krohn (Don & Dee
Krohn’s daughter-in-law), Tami Larson, Colleen Lind,
Kinsley Murri (Rod & Phyllis Myers’ granddaughter),
Phyllis Myers, Andrew & Rebecca Occhipinti, Joyce
Platzkow, Joyce (a family member of the Reinholz
family), Rhea Russette, Lillian Scheafer (Clayton’s
Mom), Jami Shaw (Stacie Shaw’s sister-in-law), Fred
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Sielbach, Lori Smith (Ray & Bobette Smith’s sister-
in-law), Pat Stricker, Dorothy Wagnild (Gary’s
mother), Kevin Wirth (a friend of Lindsey Carter),
and Mary Wiedmeier.

PASTOR RINDERKNECHT'S NEXT ADULT
INSTRUCTION CLASS is scheduled to begin on
September 21% at 7pm. Please spread the word
to.....spouse, son, daughter, friend,
relative.....whoever may be interested in sharing
God's Word and learning more about what Lutherans
believe. It's also a great class for members who may
want a refresher confirmation course. Please call the
office at 245-3984 so we can add your name to the
class list!

THANK YOU - I have recovered from my recent
stroke. Thanks for all the cards, encouragement, and
especially for all the prayers the last couple of months.
The Lord has Blessed me! - Myrt




FINANCES & FIRST-FRUITS' GIVING

Budgeted Church/School Income (YeartoDate) | § 358,317
Actual Church/School Income (7/120-8/3020) | § 366,195
Actual Church/School Expenses (7/1/20-8/3020) | § 322,340
A dlfference of $ 43 855
Budgeted Offermg Target (July 2020- July 2020) $ 69 497
Actual Offering (July 2020-July 2020) $ 52,238
A dlfference of $ -1 7 259
Weekly Offermg Goal August 2020 $ 14 762
Actual Offermgs in August ) of 5 weeks) $ 74 554
Phase 1 Completlon Drive Gifts & Pledges $ 265 457
Balance to Pay off Phase 1 Project ($325K goal) $ 59,543
Last Week’s Attendance — August 29 & 30, 2020
Saturday Worship Service 65
Sunday Worship Services 177
Total Attendance Last Weekend 242

Offering Counters for September 6™:
Susan Loomans and Roxy Klundt

Offering Counters for September 13
Sherrie Murray and Liz Clark

TRINITY TEE-OFF: The 12" Annual Trinity Tee-
Off will be held on Sunday, September 20" at Pryor
Creek Golf Course. The registration deadline is
Thursday, September 10", and registration forms are
available in the Narthex. Please call or email
Jonathan Boll if you have any questions at 245-3984
or jboll@trinitybillings.org. All money raised is used
to support Trinity Lutheran School and Trinity’s
Manitoba Mission Ministry. Join us for a whole lot
of fun and prizes!!

CALLING ALL SINGERS & MUSICIANS!
Trinity is looking for individuals with musical gifts
for Worship Team and Adult Choir. We are looking
for anyone who is able to sing or play Drums, Guitar,
Bass, or Piano for Worship Team.
Adult Choir will begin practice this
Thursday, September 10th at 7pm in
the Choir Loft. We would love for
anyone who is willing to sing to come
and join us! If you would be interested
in learning to sing or to play an instrument, please
contact Nicolas Harding and he can get you started!
Worship Team and Adult Choir are great ways to use
your God-given musical talents to lead worship and
praise the Lord! Please contact Nicolas Harding at
402-937-6301 or nicolasharding@trinitybillings.org if
interested or if you would like any more information.

LWML SEPTEMBER MEETING:
After consulting with the officers and
5 tutheran  several LWML  members, the
o i viiion  September meeting (September 21) is
cancelled. In an abundance of caution
it was decided to wait at least another month in
consideration of the health of our attendees. Mite
donations are encouraged during this uncertain time.
They, and regular donations, can be mailed to
Treasurer, Deb White, 123 So. 38th Street West,
Billings, MT 59102.
May the Lord continue to bless each of you. ~ Myrt

LWML SEPTEMBER TO REMEMBER:
Giving Tuesday... a day of giving, typically
celebrated on the Tuesday following Thanksgiving.
This year the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League
is celebrating this event on September 15, 2020, our
LWML September to Remember. We remember
loved ones, a mentor, an LWML sister, or a pastoral
counselor...someone who kindled our love for doing
the Lord’s kingdom work. Write a note to someone
who inspired you in your walk with our Lord and your
support of LWML. We encourage you to share your
LWML story of that person on Facebook, donate
toward the LWML Mission Goal in honor of that
someone special, and pray for our mission grants.

Rally Weekend:

Join us for Rally WEEKEND September 12 and 13!

It may not be the Rally Day we’re used to, gathering
as one body of believers and sharing a meal, however,
we still have an opportunity to celebrate all that God
has done for us and all He WILL do for us in the
coming year aswe continue Knowing Christ and
Making Him Known!

Join us for any of the three worship services; in person
OR online!! For in-person worship, we will continue
to uphold the policies in place throughout the summer,
and if the sanctuary is full, invite you to join live via
video feed in the Fellowship Hall. Additionally, for
Rally Weekend only, we will be testing out our new
video equipment’s ability to livestream for worship
and Bible Study! Be sure to subscribe to the YouTube
channel to receive notifications for when we go live
and watch the Friday email for more information.

For Rally Weekend, we will also be kicking off our
Sunday School and Adult Bible Study programs in
new locations! Sunday School will meet in the
Fellowship Hall to provide flexibility and maintain
social distance for children, and adults will meet
upstairs in the sanctuary. Donuts and coffee for adults
will be served in the classroom adjacent to the
sanctuary and for children in the Fellowship Hall.



